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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
by Darrell Abston  
 
Seeing as how this will be my 
last President’s Message, I take 
this opportunity to thank every-
one who helped me in this job.  
I have had the great pleasure of 
working with some very dedicated 
people that I could count on to 
get things accomplished.  
 
Reflecting back over the last 
four years, two as president and 
two as vice president, I can say 
that I had a fun and memorable 
time serving the club. The 
camaraderie that the club members 
show to each other and to guests 
is great. While we all come from 
very different backgrounds, we 
can and do find a common thread 
to come together once a month or, 
in some instances, once a week  
to talk carving.  
 
When I first accepted an offi-
cers’ position, I did so with 
apprehension and humility; the 
humility that others wanted me to 
do something for them as a club 
and the apprehension that I would 
fail to deliver. As I leave this 
position, I am feeling the same 
feelings; the humility that the 
club members trusted me to do a 
good job and the apprehension 
that maybe I failed them and 
maybe I could have done things 
better.  
 
I am glad that the club founders 
decided to have term limits. This 
allows new people to come in with 
new ideas for the club to try. 
Otherwise we would become 
complacent and wither. The only 
constant is change.  

I know that we will all show Phil 
the same cooperation that you 
have shown me to help him effec-
tively guide the club. I know 
that the club is a collection of 
individuals, and each of us must 
contribute to the club or it will 
fail. I thank you one and all for 
all of your contributions while I 
had the honor of serving as your 
president. Thank you all. See you 
at the banquet.  
 
MEETING MINUTES  
by Pam Moir 
 

The meeting was called to order 
at 7 p.m. on December 1 by 
President Darrell Abston. Thank 
you to Darrell for taking these 
notes.  The meeting started with 
our Christmas meal and sociali-
zing.  Part of the festivities 
included the gift exchange. 
 

Sunshine Report. Mary Nowacki 
sent out a greeting to Jeanne and 
Jim Sweeting. Jeanne was just 
released from the hospital, and 
Mary wanted her to know we were 
thinking of her. She also was 
pleased to report that Glenn 
Feldmann is recuperating well. 
 

Library Report.  Lori Jarosh 
reported receiving the Holiday 
issue of Woodcarving Illustrated. 
 

Financial Report for November 
2010 was given by Lou Ann Schils. 
 

Festival of Trees. The individual 
entry to the Festival of Trees 
fundraiser was made and donated 
by Don Lorier and Pam Moir. It 
was a chain-saw carved spiral 
tree with gnomes. The tree was 
sold at silent auction for $500. 
 

Floyd Rhadigan Class.  Very 
positive feedback from those who 
attended. 
 

Chip Carving with Bob Lawrence is 
ongoing. Additional classes will 
be held on January 13 and 20 and 
January 15. 
 

January Banquet. Sign up tonight 
or contact an officer to sign up 
after that; Klemme’s Wagon Wheel 
in Howards Grove on January 5, 
2011. Cost is $15.00. Menu 
includes chicken and tips, etc. 
Cash bar from 5:00-6:00 p.m. with  
dinner served at 6:00 p.m. 
 

New Officers. Elections were held 
and the new officers will be 
installed at the January meeting: 
President  Phil Schils 
Vice President  Richard Young 
Secretary  Alice Prahl 
Treasurer  Dianna Witt 
Board Member  Matt DeTroye 
 

Most Improved Carver. We voted 
and the winner is Phil Huenink. 
 

Carving Opportunities.  See  
the article in this newsletter 
detailing days and times or check 
for additional information on our 
website. 
 

Club Purchase.  Membership agreed 
to purchase a sharpening/honing 
station, and Willard Van Sluys 
has volunteered to bring it to 
meetings and Tuesday night 
carves. 
 

Raffles.  The 50/50 raffle 
winners were Bill Buelter, 
Bernice Ninedorf, and Denise 
Kautzer.  Show and Tell winner 
was Dean Pingel who brought his 
toy made with magnets. 
Congratulations! 
 

Wood Run.  Don Lorier is doing an 
‘Uncle Al’ wood run. 
 
 

Meeting adjourned.  

Next Meeting/Christmas Party:  Wednesday, January 5, 2011, at 5 p.m. at Klemme’s Wagon Wheel 



 

 

 
 

 

  

2011 DUES 
 

The treasurer will be collecting 
membership dues at the next 
meeting. If you have not already 
paid your 2011 dues, plan on 
getting that off your to-do list 
then. Dues can also be mailed to 
Dianna Witt. 
 
GETTING TO KNOW YOU 
PHIL SCHILS 
 

This month we will be getting to 
know our soon-to-be President.  
Phil was introduced to carving in 
high school, but did not start 
carving in earnest until joining 
fellow workers, Jim TenHoven and 
Mary Noordyk, carving during 
their lunch hour at Kohler Co.   
 
He joined Kettle Karvers in 2004 
and has served on the Board of 
Directors for one term.  He 
enjoys listening to the senior 
members of the club and feels the 
knowledge and experience they 
share is very inspiring.  
 
Phil enjoys all styles of 
carving, but his favorites are 
detailed chip carving on walking 
sticks and relief carving.  In 
fact, he donated a walking stick 
to the Sheboygan Cancer Care for 
a live auction, and it sold for 
$1000!   
 
He took his first class with 
Richard Young in 2004.  In 
addition, Phil has taken classes 
with Floyd Rhadigan and Greg 
Wirtz.  He also attends weekly 
classes with Bill Wright at the 
Fox Valley Technical College in 
Chilton.   
 
He has earned many awards at 
Artistry in Wood including three 
blues and three reds in the 
Novice category, two blues, two 
whites, and Best of Show in 
Intermediate, and one blue and 
three whites in the Advanced 
category.  This past summer, he 
entered one walking stick and two 
relief carvings at the Plymouth 
County Fair where he won two blue 
and one red awards. 

 

Phil is married to Lou Ann, also 
a member, and they have a blended 
family of five children, seven 
grandchildren, and one great 
grandchild.  He worked at Kohler 
Co. for 37 years in Supervision 
and Design Engineering. Phil and 
Lou Ann do a lot of bicycling, 
about 2000 miles per year, and 
take part in many week long 
tours. They also tend their over-
an-acre-sized garden. They are 
liturgical ministers at St. 
Thomas Aquinas in Elkhart Lake 
and help out at the “CAMO” 
quilting project in Plymouth.  
 
SHEBOYGAN SENIOR CENTER 
 

Due to the low attendance numbers 
during the cold winter nights and 
the budget restraints imposed, it 
has been decided that during the 
months of January and February, 
there will be no Thursday evening 
woodcarving. However, the two 
chip carving classes already 
scheduled January 13 and 20 will 
be held as planned, and any 
carvers wanting to get together 
to carve may also attend.  
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

January 15-16, 2011: Tri-State 
Woodcarvers Annual Show, Compe-
tition, and Sale, Holiday Inn 
Express, Keokuk, IA; 9 a.m.- 
4 p.m. 
 

February 5-6, 2011: Cedar Valley 
Woodcarvers’ Art of Woodcarving 
Show, Longbranch Hotel & Conven-
tion Center, Cedar Rapids, IA;  
9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
 

March 19-20, 2011: Wisconsin 
River Woodcarvers Show, Elizabeth 
Inn & Convention Center, Plover, 
WI; 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
 

March 26-27, 2011: Northeastern 
Wisconsin Woodworkers Guild, 29th 
Annual Show, Sale, and Raffle, 
Southwest High School, 1331 
Packerland Drive, Green Bay, WI;  
9:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m.   
 

April 30, 2011: Artistry in  
Wood, Kettle Karvers Klub, 
Municipal Building, 375 Buffalo 
Street, Sheboygan Falls, WI;  
10 a.m.-4 p.m.  

MEAD LIBRARY FUNDRAISER  
(SILENT AUCTION) 
 

John Schumann is coordinating 
donations for the Mead Public 
Library’s Art Raffle in April, 
2011. The library would 
appreciate any carvings that 
members are willing to donate. 
Your work will be exhibited in 
the glass case near the entrance. 
Contact John about making your 
donation.  
 
SOCIAL CARVING OPPORTUNITIES 
(BRING YOUR OWN PROJECT) 
 

Tuesday Night Carving — held 
year-round from 6-9 p.m. at 
Plymouth High School, Room C111. 
All members are welcome. Cost is 
$10 for ten weeks.  
 
Monday Morning Carving — held 
each month on the first and third 
Monday from 9-11 a.m. at the 
Sheboygan Senior Center,  
428 Wisconsin Ave., Sheboygan.  
Check the complete schedule at 
ci.sheboygan.wi.us/SeniorCenter/ 
SeniorCenterHome.html 
 
No Thursday evening woodcarving 
during January or February at the 
Sheboygan Senior Center. 
 
Saturday Carve — held once each 
month on the Saturday after the 
monthly meeting at Plymouth High 
School, Room C111, from 8:30-
11:30 a.m. Cost is $1.00 per 
adult. 
 
NOTE FROM YOUR EDITOR 
by Judy Larson 
 

Check out our website for more 
information and photos at www. 
kettlekarvers.org. The website 
has a new area for Members Only, 
which is password protected.  
Call or email me for the user 
name and password. This area has 
a link to the membership list. 
 
Contact me by phone 920-395-5161 
or email kettlekarvers.editor 
@gmail.com.  If you wish to send 
information to be included in the 
next newsletter, address mail to 
1121 Bluebird Road, Howards 
Grove, WI 53083.  


